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The regular Town Board Meeting convened at the Colburn Town Hall @ 7:00 
 

Present: Chairmen Gold; Supervisor Horacek; Supervisor Guajardo; Clerk Horacek & Treasurer Holmes.  
 
A motion was made by Supervisor Guajardo to accept the agenda, 2nd by Supervisor Horacek.   
Motion Carried 
  
A motion was made by Supervisor Horacek to accept the minutes as read, 2nd by Supervisor Guajardo.   
Motion Carried 
 
Department Reports 
               Treasurer Report:  Treasurer Holmes presented the treasurers report. 

 Motion by Supervisor Horacek; 2nd by Supervisor Guajardo to accept the treasures report.  
 Motion Carried 

 
Voucher List:  Was submitted in the amount of $7,837.98 
A motion was made by Supervisor Horacek; 2nd by Supervisor Guajardo to accept the voucher list as 
submitted and pay the bills.  Motion Carried 

Correspondence: Passed out, no questions 
 
Clerk Update: Clerk Horacek stated that elections are to be held tomorrow. Doors open at 7:00 AM. 

 

Highway: 

Terry: Absent 

Wayne:  Cold patched, cut trees, mowed town hall, worked on truck. 

Mike: Graded roads 

 
Fire District: there was no clerk, so they had no agenda, and they had no list of bills to pay. The 
Fire Chief stated everything is running well. Chairman Gold asked if the clerk had forwarded the 
new ordinance to Colburn, Clerk Horacek stated she had not received anything from her. 

 
 
Old Business: NONE 
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New Business: Supervisor Horacek stated that he had received a call from the highway supervisor 
for the Town of Big Flats. He told him he is looking to see about getting funding for 7th Ave. Since 
this is a shared road with Colburn, he wanted to make sure the town would be okay with it. 
Supervisor Horacek told him if Colburn doesn’t have any cost in it, that would be fine.  
 
Assessor Contract: A motion was made by Supervisor Horacek; 2nd by Supervisor Guajardo to 
accept 2025 assessors’ contract in the amount of $6,800.00       Motion Carried 
 
Treasurer Holmes ask if the town was going to be reassessed in 2025. Chairman Gold stated that 
we have to wait because the cost of having that done is between $25,000 and $30,000.  Treasurer 
Holmes then asked if we would be able to use the shared revenue because the amount, we are 
receiving should be about $39,000. It was decided that the town would wait to see if that shared 
revenue of $39,000 is received next year. 
 
Public Comments: NONE 
 
  

              Announcements: Next monthly meeting: September 9, 2024 @7:00 PM 
                                               Audit of town books August 22, 2024 @ 6:00PM at the town hall. 

 
Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Horacek, 2nd by Supervisor Guajardo 

 

 

Terri L. Horacek, Town of Colburn Clerk 
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